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Thank you to all our families and community who have been self-isolating and getting tested 
following Otahuhu College being informed of a positive case on Wednesday. This is a testing 
time for all concerned and we would like to thank you for your support.  

Although we had to stop the distribution of chrome books suddenly it has been good to see the 
uptake in learning from home has continued. With lockdown for Auckland likely to be extended 
it is important that students are doing the work set by teachers and taking part in the online 
lessons wherever possible. On 1 September, the self-isolation period ends, and we are planning 
to resume the delivery of chrome books. We thank families for their patience. 

Otahuhu College has help available to all our families who need it, and I would encourage you 
to contact us if we can help in anyway.   

God bless and Kia Tamatane 

 

Help 
During this time, we realise that some of our families may require additional help and support. 
If you need extra help then please contact us at help@otahuhucollege.school.nz or phone 
099634006 and we will do the best we can. 

Important Dates 
3rd September Deadline for Kamar Portal Option Selection for 2022 (Y10, Y11, Y12) 
30th September MCAT Exam (note: date change due to lockdown) 

10th November Art Portfolio submissions due (note: date change due to lockdown) 

22nd Nov – 14th Dec NCEA External Exams (note: date change due to lockdown) 
 



Covid-19 Testing 

As you know, there has been a case of Covid at Otahuhu College and we all must stay home and 
self-isolate until 1st September 

All staff and students must go for a Covid Test as soon as possible. 

The quickest way is to ring your family doctor. Many GPs are doing Covid testing, and it is a much 
shorter wait. Tell them that you are a close contact or give them the code (SURV-TM18SC17). 

Community Testing Centre’s: 

Community testing centers are drive through and walk-in. 

 Otara Community Testing Centre - Otara Town Centre carpark, 14 Fair Mall, Otara, 
Auckland 8.30-4.00pm 

 Dedicated AOG church testing site in Mangere.  
 Māngere East POP-UP Testing Centre - Manukau City Association Football Club, 378 

Massey Road, Māngere East  
 Turuki Māngere POP-UP Testing Centre, Corner of Canning and Mascot Ave, Māngere 
  Airport Doctors- near the Airport Warehouse PH 9 256 8655 from your car and they will 

come out to you 
 The Whānau Ora Community Clinic - 25 Druces Road, Wiri, Auckland 8.30-4.30pm  
 Takanini POP-UP Testing Centre - Bruce Pulman Park, 90 Walters Road, Takanini  
 Mountfort Park Manurewa POP UP Community Testing Centre, Car Park of the Manurewa 

Pool & Leisure Centre, Manurewa 
 Central -Balmoral community testing centre 182 Balmoral Road, Mount Eden 

https://www.arphs.health.nz/public-health-topics/covid-19/where-to-get-tested 

Currently it is more important that you get your covid test now – then your covid vaccination 
after September 1st 

 

 Changes to NCEA assessment dates   

 Over the last week, community cases of COVID-19’s Delta variant have caused disruption 
to thousands of secondary school students around New Zealand and is adding to 
students’ anxiety. It has therefore been agreed to change dates and processes around 
some assessments – including end of year exams and portfolio submissions.  
As the whole country is in Alert Level 4, these date changes will apply across New 
Zealand.  
    



End-of-year exams and portfolios  

The dates for end-of-year NCEA and NZ Scholarship exams will be delayed by two weeks 
and will run from Monday 22 November until Tuesday 14 December. Due dates for 
portfolio submissions will also be pushed back by two weeks. These two changes will give 
students and schools more time to prepare for the end of the year.  
    

Mathematics Common Assessment Task (MCAT) and Digital Technologies & 
Hangarau Matihiko Common Assessment Tasks (DigiCATs)  

 We are delaying the NCEA Level 1 Mathematics Common Assessment Task (MCAT) from 
14 or 16 September for two weeks to 28 or 30 September. This will give students who 
were due to sit the MCAT more time to prepare. At this stage, the dates for DCATs remain 
20 September–1 October and 18–27 October. 

 

Sports News 
 

 
 

 

 

Community Rugby Update 25th August - Secondary School Rugby 

On Monday, the Government announced that Auckland would remain at Alert Level 4 until at 
least midnight on Tuesday the 31st of August. 

With the uncertainty of what lies ahead, along with the Return to Play protocols which mean 
rugby is only permissible at Level 2 and require periods of training before any contact can be 
allowed, the decision has been made to cancel the Grade Rugby season. A decision on 1st XV 
Rugby: Boys’ 1A, 1B, and 1C and Girls’ 1st XV, will be made next week. 

While this news will be disappointing, the health and safety of all participants is imperative. 
Auckland Rugby wishes to pass on their thanks to all players, coaches, families, and volunteers 
for what has been a very successful 2021 Secondary School Rugby Season. Auckland Rugby 
would like to thank the whole community for your ongoing support and passion towards 
providing positive experiences for all our Secondary School players. 



 

 

 

 

With the 
cancellation of 85 
events during the 

Winter Tournament Week window, we appreciate and share the disappointment that all 
schools, families, and students will be feeling. We would like to acknowledge the hard 
work and dedication of all those who make these such special occasions in the lives of 
Rangatahi. To have it taken away, for a second successive year, is a cruel blow.  

Sport provides us with many lessons, to learn how nothing comes without hard work, to 
lead and be a part of a team, to be resilient, to win with humility and move on from losses. 
It is vitally important that we look out for each other at this time, acknowledge our shared 
loss, and reset our goals. 

School Sport NZ will continue to assess events currently scheduled on the calendar of 
events as appropriate and as Government provide updates to alert level protocols. The 
health and safety of all New Zealander’s must be the primary consideration as we move 
through this period of uncertainty 

Keep safe and fingers crossed that we will get an opportunity to conclude our winter sport 
seasons across the country. 

 

Community News 
From the Health and Wellbeing Centre. 

 

 

 

                                                

 


